


MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES, MIDVALLEY IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT, HELD AT 160 EAST 7800 SOUTH, MIDVALE UTAH 84047 ON AUGUST 21, 2024 AT THE TIME OF 4:00 PM, PURSUANT TO NOTICE.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES PRESENT 

SONDRA SMITH – CHAIR
BLAKE ROEMMICH – VICE-CHAIR
RONALD SPERRY - TRUSTEE

OTHERS PRESENT

MARK BELL – ATTORNEY 
JARED SYME, GENERAL MANAGER
CATHY KINGSBURY, TREASURER
BRENT E CHRISTENSEN, CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER, DISTRICT CLERK
RICK CECALA – OPERATIONS SUPERVISOR

Meeting was called to order at 4:05 PM by Chair Ms. Smith. 

1. PUBLIC COMMENTS/CEREMONIES PRESENTATION 

a. No one in attendance. 

2. MINUTES – APPROVAL 

a. Upon motion made by Mr. Roemmich, seconded by Mr. Sperry and passed
unanimously, the Board accepted the June 11, 2024 minutes as corrected. 

YEA 	NAY 	Abstain/Absent 
	
Ms. Smith 		 X 
Mr. Roemmich	 X 	 
Mr. Sperry		 X		 

3. ATTORNEY REPORT

a. Mr. Bell stated he would like to conduct the Open Meetings Training within the next couple of Board meetings.

Mr. Bell reported he will get with the five entities involved with Midvalley Improvement District in the boundary adjustment to get this item finalized.
4. GENERAL MANAGER REPORT

1. Mr. Syme reported the District sold the 2023 Ford F-350 on June 8, 2024 to Ken Garff Ford and the RAM truck was sold on August 14, 2024 to an individual that saw the ad on KSL.  

Mr. Syme reported there are no plans to purchase any new vehicles this year except the camera truck and cleaning truck, which are on order and will not be delivered until the end of the year or first of next year.

1. Mr. Syme stated the District’s RV dump station is free to the public.  The District’s dump station is the only dump station available in a 5-mile radius, not including Cottonwood Improvement District’s dump station.  Cottonwood Improvement District charges non-residents for the service and they use the honor system when paying.  

Mr. Syme stated he started monitoring the use at the dump station by monitoring random days in May and June and observed both holidays in July (4th & 24th).  The data collected from these days were collected from the District’s surveillance videos and are as follows:
	
	4 days in May observed 24 uses
	6 days in June observed 160 uses
	Holiday weekends in July 120 uses
	Totaling 304 uses in approximately 16 days observed

The District’s RV dump station uses the District’s culinary water system, there is no secondary water available.  To collect the water usage at the dump station a water meter was connected to the water valve at the dump station.  It was observed that 9,000 gallons of water was used by the dump station in 33 days.  

Mr. Syme stated he found a company, SaniStar, that could install a charging station at the RV dump site.  The system would take credit cards only, no cash.  SaniStar’s system would need a power source to power the system.  There are two options to get a power source to the system and that would be either to dig a trench from the District office to the dump station or use a solar mount.  The solar system would cost an additional $750.





Mr. Syme broke down the cost of the system as follows:

· One-time installation fee:	$2,850
· Monthly fee:			$160/monthly or $1,920/yearly
· Credit card processing fee:	3.5%
· Contract Term:		3 Years
· Equipment Warranty:	 All equipment is fully covered under the life of the agreement.  Any part that breaks is covered at no cost to the District.  The service of the equipment is performed by the District

Mr. Syme  is proposing a charge of $6 per use of the dump station.  Mr. Syme has based the $6 cost on a minimum use of the dump station at 28 uses per month or 336 uses per year.  

Mr. Roemmich suggested that the customers in our sewer district be given a discount to use the system; maybe given a code to use the system or use their District account number.  Mr. Syme has looked into using a code but that would mean a District employee would have to go out to the dump station and manually put the code in.

Ms. Smith requested that Mr. Syme check with our insurance company and see if the SaniStar’s system can be insured for vandalism.  

Upon motion made by Mr. Roemmich, seconded by Mr. Sperry and passed unanimously, the Board approved the installation of the SaniStar Pay system in the District’s parking lot dump station with a user fee of $6 per use and the user fee to be formally approved at the September public hearing.  

YEA 	NAY 	Abstain/Absent 
	
  Ms. Smith 	 X 
  Mr. Roemmich	 X 
  Mr. Sperry	 X 

1. The 7500 S. Capital Improvement Project’s planning, specifications, and bid documents were put together by Aqua Engineering.  The project was listed on QuestCDN under #9221634.  The project went out to bid with a bid opening for August 20, 2024 at 10:00 AM.

The bid opening was held at the District’s office on August 20, 2024 at 10:00 AM.  The low bid for the project is Newman Construction, bidding $2,575,000.  
Mr. Christensen stated this project is in-line with the 2022 Master Sewer Plan’s projection of $2,400,000.  Mr. Syme stated the biggest concern and cost for this project is the crossing of the canal; there is a small window in which the canal can be crossed.  The 7500 South Project will run from October 2024 to May 1, 2025.

Upon motion made by Mr. Roemmich, seconded by Mr. Sperry and passed unanimously, the Board approved to award the 7500 S. Capital Improvement Project to Newman Construction for a total bid of $2,575,000.

YEA 	NAY 	Abstain/Absent 
	
Ms. Smith 		 X 
Mr. Roemmich	 X 	 
Mr. Sperry		 X	

1. Mr. Syme updated the Board on the 2024 CIPP Project stating the project is on schedule.  All of the 8-inch lines and manholes have been completed.  The mobilization for the bypass pumping on the 30” section of pipe is scheduled for the first week in September.

1. Mr. Syme stated there is a public hearing scheduled for the September 18, 2024 Board meeting that will request officially adopting the District’s new name and domain change.

Mr. Syme will submit the name change and domain, if approved, to the Lieutenant Governor’s office for final approval.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Syme presented 3 choices for a new logo for the District.  The consensus among the Trustees was choice 1 (copy of choices attached).

1. Mr. Syme requested the September 18, 2024 Board Meeting/Public Hearing time change from 4:00 PM to 5:00 PM with the public hearing beginning at 6:00 PM.

Upon motion made by Mr. Roemmich, seconded by Mr. Sperry and passed unanimously, the Board approved the time change of September 18, 2024 Board meeting from 4:00 PM to 5:00 PM with the Public Hearing beginning at 6:00 PM.

YEA 	NAY 	Abstain/Absent 
	
Ms. Smith 		 X 
Mr. Roemmich	 X 	 
Mr. Sperry		 X	
5. REVIEW, APPROVE AND RATIFY CASH  DISBURSEMENTS

a. Upon motion made by Mr. Sperry, seconded by Mr. Roemmich and passed unanimously, the Board approved the June 2024 cash disbursements for $355,246.28 and July 2024 for $344,069.84.

YEA 	NAY 	Abstain/Absent 
	
Ms. Smith 	 X 
Mr. Roemmich	 X 	 
Mr. Sperry	 X	


6. OFFICE REPORT

a. Ms. Kingsbury reported that she will file the District’s lien certifications with Salt Lake County for the properties in the District that are 9 months or more past due on payments.  The lien list will be filed on September 3, 2024.

7. CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER REPORT

Mr. Christensen stated that the Board Members should have already received the quarterly reports by email and they were also hand delivered to their homes.

a. Mr.  Christensen reported on the Balance Sheet Report for June 30, 2024.  Mr. Christensen stated the “Balance Sheet” shows everything the District owns and everything the District owes.  Mr. Christensen stated that the savings account is up almost $1,000,000 over the prior year as the District has not paid for about $900,000 of the annual pipelining that is currently being done.  

Mr. Christensen stated that the balance sheet numbers are in-line with expectations.  The investment account continues to grow faster than expected, which is good news.  He noted that a portion of the savings account and a portion of the investment account will be needed to pay for the 7500 South Sewer Line Upgrade Project that will cost about $2,500,000 and will be paid in the next six to eight months.  

b. Mr. Christensen presented the Profit & Loss – Comparison to Prior Year Report for the 2nd Quarter 2024.  Mr. Christensen briefly pointed out some expected fluctuations and some small differences.  

The Sewage Treatment Fees expense is more than the prior year as the District has started paying the Treatment Plant’s new Capital Facilities Program fee of $31,820 a month.  These fees will be used by the Treatment Plant to pay for repairs and upgrades to the facility.  This increase is offset by the Treatment Plant reducing the operating fees by $10,782 a month.

Mr. Christensen noted that the Pipe-Lining costs are less than last year due to a timing difference of when the work is completed and all costs are paid.  

c. Mr. Christensen presented the Profit & Loss – Budget to Actual report for the 2nd second quarter 2024.  The District’s revenues and expenses are in-line with the budget with no unexpected large differences.  The major item that exceed the budget was the interest income, which is good as the District has some large construction costs to pay for in the next year.  

8. SUPERVISOR’S REPORT

a. Mr. Cecala reported construction in the District is moving along well.  Midvale Mills Phase 2 completed their new pipe line on 300 East.  The Woodhaven project set their manholes this week.  UDOT has completed their bathroom project at the Fort Union Trax Station.  Mr. Cecala reported a climbing gym is going in at the Family Center (Ft Union) where Bed, Bath and Beyond was located.

9. TRUSTEE

a. No Report

10. CLOSED MEETING – (if Necessary) – For the purpose(s) described in U.C.A. 52-4-205

a. No closed meeting.

ADJOURN 
1. Adjourned at 5:20 PM and the next Board meeting will be September 18, 2024 at 5:00 PM.
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